SoRLAC-Online
November 19, 2020

Chair Ritz called the meeting, conducted via online meeting, to order at 7:00 PM under the emergency provisions of RSA 91-A, New Hampshire’s Right-to-Know law, as allowed by Emergency Order 11 under Executive Order 2020-04 in light of the COVID-19 outbreak. Secretary Dudley conducted a roll call.
 
In attendance were members Cory Ritz (New Ipswich), Celeste Barr (Milford), Cam Lockwood (Temple), Rob Clemens (Amherst), Kleta Dudley (New Ipswich), Marshall Buttrick (Greenville), George May (Merrimack), Rich Hart (Amherst), and Peter Howd, (Wilton), Nelson Disco (Merrimack.) 
Approval of Minutes from October 2020 -Approved 
Business
First off, the Souhegan Valley website is not working right now.  They forgot to pay for the host.  Rich Hart is looking into this.  
Culvert Replacement: NHDOT Wilton Rd/NH Route 101 Milford-This is an extension, not a replacement.  This is located on 101 just west of the railroad tracks by the Irving gas station on the Milford Wilton town line.  Near the dam.  There was a short discussion on the need for signs for water crossings and to name unnamed streams.  Cory will sign off on this.
Watson Park Update- National Park service ruled on the fence.  Rob had driven by and it is currently being installed.  Tracie had sent a picture of a sign that is in Woodstock and there was more discussion on signs.  Cory questioned if anyone could us a sign in their town.  Peter said Wilton could use a few.  Celest felt the Woodstock sign had too much wordage and there were comments that it needed to be bi-lingual.  She said she had read a book awhile back that details what makes useful signage.  She will try to locate the book if she can find it.  For example, it suggested how large fonts should be according to the speed limits at which passing vehicles would be viewing it.
Celeste talked about the problems at Purgatory Falls trails.  The trails there have been closed due to the amount of garbage and the inability of the town to deal with the trash.  She had pictures that she shared of the volunteer cleanup.  
[bookmark: _msocom_1]Zoning Appeal in Wilton from Nov. 10th- Dawn Ryan of 74 Stagecoach Road wants to build a shed across Mill Brook, which happens to be in a wetlands protection area.  She has previously gotten caught for clearing a stream bank.  When she wanted to put an addition on the barn that happens to be within 200 Ft. of a pond the Building Inspector denied it.  She demanded a hearing and asked for a continuance which will be heard by the Zoning Board in Dec.  Peter will keep us posted.  Apparently, she has lawyered up and there is ongoing discussion about what is constitutes a waterbody.

MVC Eye Care Plan, 575 Nashua St. Milford- Celeste shared a little history of the site.  MVC currently has a location in the St. Mary’s Bank building in the Ocean State Job Lots parking lot area.  The new site is practically next door.  Rob noted that they also have a store in Merrimack.  The company is expanding.  Celeste said ½ the site is wetlands.
Rob ask if Milford Conservation Commission is dealing with this as it is in their jurisdiction.  Celeste hadn’t heard anything but noted that the Commission was probably meeting this same evening as they also met on Thursdays.  She sent off a quick email to an acquaintance on the board.
According to the plans we were given, MVC will impact 1500 sq. ft. of wetlands.  The building itself is not so large but the parking lot is massive.  It appears that the entrance to the lot skirts around the wetlands.  There was a lot of discussion as we tried to figure out how this lot was handling drainage.  There was evidence of several culverts and 4 cache basins and a snow storage area, but it was not immediately clear to us how and where the water was being directed.  Rob noted that if the water was not being directed to dump in Souhegan, we really couldn’t object.  Nelson felt this was not a good site for more asphalt, “it may be legal, but it is disgusting.”  George felt the surrounding development has already ruined the general area so we should accept that this building is going to get built and ask for mitigation of wetlands impacted.
Continuing to study the plan we decided there appears to be a channeled flow that works its way by the neighboring Walgreens, then across the highway by the Waste Water Treatment Plant to the river, as well as a directed flow to a pond behind the building.  The roof definitely drains toward this pond.  From this pond there appears to be a spillway that drains into the brook.  We wanted to know if there was any treatment for this water or a runoff plan.  George points out that we need to see a maintenance plan for the small pond.  Cory said there were maintenance plans for the small pond.  Rob questioned the reference on the plans to a Level 2 Groundwater Protection Area.  What is that?
So after a lot of discussion, it was decided that Cory and Celeste would put together a letter with our comments to DES and copy the Milford Conservation Commission.  We would like to see a stormwater treatment plan.  We would like to ask for mitigation for impacted wetlands.  We recommend Green Snow Pro, and we would like clarification on where the water goes.  Celeste was going to find out what the Miford Conservation Commission knew about the plans and what they intended. Below is the correspondence that Celeste sent while we were at our meeting and the reply she received shortly after, thought it should be included with these minutes.  Read from bottom to top.  The reference to CVS should be to Walgreens.

I answered this too quickly.  There was no water in the drainage swale where they are improving an existing stone culvert; and for which they got the blessing from the MCC for the ZBA hearing.  That drainage, which appears to be an artifact from Lorden Lumber, directs any flow to the retention pond.

On Thu, Nov 19, 2020 at 8:07 PM chris costantino <chris.costantino@gmail.com> wrote:
Hi Celeste,
We did not see that any water left the site.  There is a huge retention pond behind CVS that captures all the water and from the Ocean State parking area and also from the bypass.

On Thu, Nov 19, 2020 at 7:48 PM Celeste Barr <celestepbarr@gmail.com> wrote:
Hi Chris,
Has the ConComm reviewed the proposed MVC eyecare plan on Nashua Street? The SoRLAC just got the plans today. We were wondering if the drainage from that side of 101A connects via culvert to the pond/wetland next to the WWTP driveway (under Nashua Street).
If the drainage from the MVC site drains to the river, then it does matter to SorLAC....
I'm in the meeting now....
THanks.
Celest

303(d) list NH additions and vision-This has to do with surface waters in New Hampshire.  As I was a little confused by the notes I took at the meeting, I pulled this off the website.  It is a short summation.

The New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services (NHDES) is seeking public comment on the Comprehensive Assessment and Listing Methodology (CALM) to be used in the 2020 surface water quality assessment. The CALM describes, in detail, the process used to make surface water quality attainment decisions in accordance with state water quality standards. In other words, the CALM explains how the NHDES determines if surface waters are healthy for fish and people. 
Surface water quality assessments are required by Sections 305(b) and 303(d) of the federal Clean Water Act, which requires each state to prepare a water quality inventory of its surface waters every two years. Section 303(d) mandates that states prepare a list of surface waters that do not meet state water quality standards, and for which comprehensive water quality studies must be prepared to help guide restoration efforts. This list is commonly called the “303(d) List”. The 303(d) List of impaired waters is currently available for review and comment. 
1 The document under review is the draft 2020 CALM . 
Comments have been extended till Nov. 23. Our question was if a 303 listing have regulatory requirements for town or the State?  Who gathers the data?  DES?
 https://www.des.nh.gov/organization/divisions/water/wmb/swqa/2020/index.htm

Updates to Alteration of Terrain-This is for public input sessions for NH Fish and Game.  They are evaluating alternatives for revisions to its AoT, Alteration to Terrain administrative rules to further develop and clarify the impacts to.threatened and endangered species in the AoT permit review process.  There will be a second public input session to provide the public with an opportunity to comment on and provide suggestions on potential AoT rule language for NHDES consideration.

 View meetings and notifications at https://www.des.nh.gov/organization/divisions/water/aot/index.htm

Noted at this point, Tucker Brook is being looked at for E.coli issues.

Also, at this point a discussion on a driveway upgrade in Milford for a property on N. River Rd. Andrew Gardent’s property.  They want to put in a house and barn.  Cory will contact DES to get more information.  It involves an upgrade to the driveway and excavation of a ridge.  House is 1400 sq. ft. and barn is 500 sq. ft.  

Upcoming Events- 
Other Updates-Jen Drociak will be working for Land Resource Management group.  She originally was a compliance inspector for this group then moved to the Rivers Program, she has moved back.  George thought we should get her to look into the Hayward property,
Local Updates
Souhegan Watershed Association- Nothing to report.
New Ipswich- Cory reported that his company has a fellowship program for lending scientist to a project and inquired if any of us had any ideas.  The topic of signs came up again.  George noted that naming a stream makes the public more inclined to want to care for the resource.  He wondered if there was any science to back that up.  Peter suggested a landuse research project.  Celeste suggested contacting NRPS.  Rob said he was working on a signage list and offered to add additions to a letter he is writing. 
Temple- Cam noted that she had spoken to the Selectmen who had reported that no wells in Temple have gone dry.  She also concurred that brooks, even if they were only seasonal needed signage.
Greenville-Nothing to report. 
Wilton- See Stagecoach Rd. issues previously noted.  The TD Bank foundations is going in.  There is nothing new on the Riverwalk.  There is a lot being subdivided just off Main St.  There are stormwater issues but town is making them “jump through hoops.” 

Milford- Milford Thrives, a non profit will lead hikes beginning Dec. 12 at 1:00 p.m. on the Souhegan River Trail.  It is their kickoff hike.  They are trying to get families with kids out for healthy activities and some conservation education.
Merrimack- The footbridge over the Souhegan is now in the 10 year plan of NRPC 2023-2033 plans.  The trail is in line to get funding for 2023.
As previously noted, the fence at Watson Park is under construction now.  Park is open and setting up an ice rink.
Rotary will be selling Christmas trees at Wildcat Falls again this year.
Amherst- Nothing to report regarding Souhegan

Next Meeting, Dec. 17, probably online
Submitted by Kleta Dudley, sec. Nov. 22 2020





